
 

 

The County Council of Durham 

(C171 Lanehead Lane/Newsham Hill, C169, C169 Little Hutton Lane, 
C169 Girlington Bank and Unc 116.8, Hutton Magna/Ovington) 

(Temporary Road Closure) Order 2024 
 

The Council on 31/7/2024 made the above Order under the Road Traffic Regulation 
Act, 1984 as amended, Section 14 (1) to prohibit all vehicular traffic from proceeding 
on a 1047 metre length of C171 Lanehead Lane/Newsham Hill from the county 
boundary in a north easterly direction to the junction with C169; a 1424 metre length 
of C169 from the junction with C171 Lanehead Lane/Newsham Hill in a northerly 
direction to 156 metres north of the junction with Unc 117.2 Green Lane; a 534 metre 
length of C169 Little Hutton Lane, 156 metres north of the junction with Unc 117.2 
Green Lane to the junction with C169 Girlington Bank; a 747 metre length of C169 
Girlington Bank from the junction with C169 Little Hutton Lane to the junction with C168 
and a 984 metre length of Unc 116.8 from the junction with C169 to the entrance to 
Hutton Fields Farm to enable fibre telecom ducting works to be undertaken. 
Throughout the period of closure, a diversion will be available to vehicular traffic from 
the northern end of the closure in a northerly direction on C169 Ovington Lane then in 
a south easterly direction on B6274 to the A66 then west on A66 to junction with C171 
Lanehead Lane. The maximum duration of the Order is 18 months. The proposed 
works are to commence on Wednesday 14/8/2024, daily between 8am and 6pm and 
are anticipated to be completed in 19 days. On occasions, alternative dates for closure 
may be necessary and these will be signed accordingly.  
 
Dated: 7/8/2024 
 

Helen Bradley 
Director of Legal & Democratic Services 

County Hall, Durham 
 


